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August 
4th   Y6 Cross Country 
7th   Vision and Hearing 9.30 
10th Reports out to parents 
       Portrait &Sibling Photos 
12th Parent Meeting 3.30 – 
       7.30pm 
13th Parent Meeting 3.30 – 
       5.30pm 
20th Rippa Tournament No 3 
25th Save Day Rippa 
      
 
 
 
 
Term Dates 2020 
3rd February – 9th April 
28th April – 3rd July 
20th July – 25th September 
12th October - TBC 
 
 
For School Donations and 
Activity fees: 
 
School Bank Account 
Number: 12 3109 0011698 00                                                    
                     
Uniform Shop Hours (onsite) 
 
Tuesday 2.45 – 3.15pm 
Thursday 8.30 – 9.00am 
 
 

  
 
 
 

 

Welcome to term 3! It is wonderful to start a normal school term. We are 
looking forward to the return of many of the events that we value at school, 
including assemblies and our school sports.  
 
Our children have done an amazing job in demonstrating our PRIDE values 
over this year. Our values are so important to us in our school and I am 
always pleased to observe the children using them in their everyday school 
life. The recipients of our certificates in the first few days are: Paige Rawson, 
Arlo Ostwind, Sienna Baker, Isla Laursen, Ellie MacDonald, Katherine 
Cruttwell. Our leadership team is looking forward to giving out many more 
over this term. 
 
Our hall stage has had some work done on it in the last week. We now have 
some proper curtains for the stage! We will finish this work over the next 
couple of weeks. For the future, this will make performances look much better 
and continues to enhance the quality of the facilities at our school. Our PTA 
have paid for this upgrade of facilities. Unfortunately things like this are not 
covered by the Ministry of Education, and if we want to continue to give the 
children the quality of facilities and resources we currently provide, things like 
attending PTA events, making your school donation where possible in these 
changing times or volunteering to be part of the PTA itself are ways you can 
ensure we continue to provide both the facilities and the opportunities for 
learning. The PTA work tirelessly to support your children and the upgrades 
to the hall and pool changing sheds are only some of the benefits to our 
school of their efforts.  
 

Sharon has written a sports corner this week, but I just wanted to say thank 
you to the parents and staff who have volunteered to coach or manage the 
sports teams. One of the things I love about being at the gate in the morning 
and afternoon is watching the teams practicing for their games. I love the 
enthusiasm and enjoyment the children are getting from playing sports and 
this is thanks to our coaches and managers. I saw a couple of games at the 
netball tournament on Sunday, the children worked so hard, playing many 
games over the day, coming back from a break from organised sport meant 
that there were lots of tired children on Monday morning!  
 

Maths Week Photography Competition:  
We are very excited to have our ‘Maths Week’ coming up, this year it falls in 
week 4, from 10th - 14th August. We are going to have a photo competition 
over the next three weeks which is open to all students to enter. The theme 
is “Maths is everywhere in the world around us if you look carefully 
enough.”  
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Your challenge is to take a photo that has a link to maths. Your entry must be on an A4 sized piece 
of paper and include a short explanation of what maths your photo shows, as well as your name and 
class number. You must take the photo yourself.  The entries will be displayed in the office during 
Maths Week. There will be a junior, middle and senior prize of a $20 Westfield voucher. 
Get snapping and send in your entries by Wednesday 5th August to Room 25, or by email to 
jackief@greenhithe.school.nz 
 
Ngā mihi  
Stephen Grady 

 

 

SPORTS CORNER 

Korero hākinakina 

 

Welcome to Term 3! 

Finally we are getting our children back into sport. This term sees both netball and hockey 
competitions start after a very long wait. Thank you to those parents and teachers who have 
offered to coach and or manage a team(s). We really appreciate your time and effort.  

Miniball 

Miniball starts back next week with our three teams resuming their competition from the first 
semester. Good luck with your games! 

Flippa ball 

Our flippa ball team is ready to go. Good luck for your first game back this Sunday. 

Rippa 

This season has been cut very short and we will only be having one tournament in August. For 
those of you who registered in Term One, information will be sent out shortly about the 
tournament and any other relevant information you will need to know. 

Cancelled 

The Kristin Winter Sports tournament has been cancelled this term. Also cancelled is the Northern 
Bays Football tournament.  

Keeping in touch 

If there is anything that you would like included in the school newsletter, an achievement that 
you think is worth sharing, please email me at sharonh@greenhithe.school.nz    
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Kelly Sports' PLAY LIKE A SPORTS HERO in term 3 starts next week. Thank you to those who have 
registered their children! 
  
If you haven't booked yet, you have until tomorrow, the 24th of July, to avail of our early bird discount. 
Just use the code EARLYBIRD when registering. 
  
Book at www.kellysports.co.nz/upper-harbour now! 
  

 
 

 
 
 

Rhythmic Gymnastics 
Have you ever tried rhythmic gymnastics? It's really fun learning skills with ribbons, hoops, 
balls and more! North Harbour Gymnastics has some great new rhythmic gymnastics 
classes. Maybe you'd like to give one a go? Sign up through www.nhgym.co.nz now or 
email erica.xtremerg@gmail.com for more information. 
 
Precompetitive class (Tuesdays 3:30-5pm) 
* for 5-7 year olds 
* come and learn the building blocks of the competitive programme 
* develop flexibility, strength and coordination while learning skills with rope, hoop, ball 
  clubs and ribbon 
 
RG Squad (Wednesdays 5-7pm at Glenfield College and/or Saturdays 3:30-5:30pm at 
Eventfinda Stadium) 
* for 6-10 year olds 
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* train once or twice a week 
* learn an individual routine and a pairs/trios routine 
* start having a go at competitions! 
 
Kindy RG (10:30-11:30am at Eventfinda Stadium) 
* for 4 year olds 
* develop hand-eye coordination and musicality through a mixture of rhythmic gymnastics  
  and ballet 
* teddy bears can come along too! 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  
  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

 

 

 



 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 


